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Disclaimer 

The club newsletter is a monthly publication 
designed to keep members informed on the 

activities of the club and other functions. 
Opinions and views expressed in the newsletter 

are not necessarily those of the publishers.   
 

Hi Club Members and Friends  
 

This will be my final Gawler Country 

Music Club Newsletter and I will no longer 

be involved in developing our club’s 
website. 
 

Due to personal health issue I’ll be handing 

over the reins to Stewart Ray who has 
considerable experience in multimedia and 

will no doubt provide a fresh new approach 

towards keeping readers and web-surfers 
well informed on Country Music issues.  

Thanks to everyone who has subscribed and 

contributed to our newsletter over the years. 
A special thanks to both Tina Chapman  for 

managing Ma’s Kitchen and for 

proofreading; and to Dot Burke who has 
provided a regular touch of humour each 

month in Dot’s Spot. (Sorry to hear you’re 

unwell Dot. Best wishes…)  
 

Credit goes to our Committee for putting up 

with my often opposite views on many 

topics, and thanks to club members with 
whom I have shared friendship and common 

interests. 
 

There will no doubt be many changes in the 

development of Country Music in South 
Australia over the years ahead. I have done 

my best to be fully inclusive of fresh new 
Country Music talent by providing front 

page coverage to young artists; and 

attempting to encourage them to take the 
initiative and communicate. 
 

Communication is what creates opportunity. 

The best entertainers in the world will never 

become successful without effective 
communication. I encourage tutors, parents, 

educators and music promoters to get the 
message through to… especially young 

artists…to develop confidence and skills in 

communicating… this is just as important 
as your singing and musical skills. 
 

On a final note; thanks for having me as your 

Newsletter/Web Editor for the past 9+ years; 

and thanks for your friendship; it’s been a 
real pleasure. 
 

Les Parris  
Departing Newsletter/Web Editor 

President’s Report 
November 2014  
 

G’Day Members & Friends.  
Not long now till Christmas. We had a 

busy weekend for November. On 
Saturday we were a part of the Playford 

Alive Community Fun Day. We were 

able to promote our club in a way we 
hadn’t done before. It  was a fantastic 

day with plenty of entertainment.  
 

Well, moving onto our November show 
it was brilliant, Heartland had 30 new 

songs on the agenda and boy they were 

great. We had at great afternoon with a 
good crowd looking to have fun. Gary 

Daniel was our guest artist and he also 

performed some great songs. Well done 
guys we all enjoyed the day.  
 

Moving onto our Christmas special, we 

have Bernie & The Bandits  with 
Derani Sanders as our guest artist. 

Another show not to be missed.                                                                                                                             

                                                                  

Until then.           
Keep It Country   

Keith Warren  
Gawler CMC President 

 

Hats Off to  
Country Music! 

 

The following organisations came 

onboard to raise funds for 

CanTeen... supporting young 
people when cancer 

Thanks go to… 
Gawler Country Music Club Inc 
Kilburn R.S.L. Country Music 

Functions  

Elizabeth Lawn Bowling Club 

The Adelaide Country Music Club 

Inc. 
Railroad Country Music Club/  

South Australian Sea Rescue 

Squadron 
Willaston Country Music Club 

Jack Young Centre Salisbury 

Barrossa Ageing In Style  Expo   
Elizabeth RSL  

Salisbury RSL  

and all who donated.  
Thanks for your generosity. 

Total Raised for CanTeen 

$2186.80. 

November Birthdays 
Really nice people w ere born 

in November… Sez Les 

 
Margaret Newbury 5th 

Denese Snow 10th 

Les Kerber 11th  

Eric Baxter 12th 

Shirley Hunt  12th 

Robert Couzens 17th 

John Gatt 17th 

Ailsa Smith 23rd   

Maxwell Crispin 23rd   

Vivienne Cambridge  28th 

Daphne Bormann 30th 

Veronica Talbot 30th 

 

Winners are Grinners 

 

Raffle Winners 
Richard 
Maureen 

Jenny 

Grace 
May 

Leona 

Lyell  
Dean Bevis 

Gordon 

Robert McGregor  

Door Prize 
Shirley Lomman  

Lucky Envelopes 
Nesta 

Kaylene W 

Arline 
Carlene Oliver 

D Marshall 

Jim Errock won the SA Fire 
Calender 

Members Draw 
Margaret Lukat 

                                                                                             

Monte Carlo 

Winners & Grinners 
                                                                              

 

Doug & Judy 
 

  

 

 
 
 
 

Venue: Grenville Community Connections Hub Elizabeth 
 

 
Great Women of Country 

12 Dec 2014 
Great Women of Country is Melinda Schneider and 

Beccy Cole’s heartfelt  homage to the songs and 

songwriters who have shaped them. 
 

 
 

Fast Food Advice 
 

I decided to have takeaway for lunch today, so I pulled 

into MacDonalds and was greeted by a young girl 
wearing a burqa.  
 

It was dirty and tattered.  Kind of put me off. 

So I decided to go across the road to Hungry Jacks. 
There I was greeted by a young woman wearing a 

burqa.  Hers was clean and tidy and well kept. 
 

That’s when I realised that :---- 
 

The burqa’s are better at Hungry Jacks 
 

Happy Chappy Photos   
http://picasaweb.google.com/chapphotos  

 
 

 

Rob Chapman has a heap of 
pics on Country Music and Sport on 

the above weblink.  

 

Thanks Rob for your collection of  
Gawler Country Music Club pics. 

Sunday January 18
th

 
Happy 2015 to all… 

Eddie & Friends 
 

 
 

…………………………………………… 
 

BAROSSA COUNTRY 

MUSIC CLUB 
 

Buna Terrace, Nuriootpa   

Tel 8523 1957 

11am to 4.00pm 
 

9
th 

November   

Compact Country 
14

th
 December

 
Midnight Special 

 

Loretta Lynn 
Loretta has just signed a deal with Legacy Recordings for 

several albums of new songs, 
recorded over the past seven 

years at the famed Cash Cabin 

Studio in Hendersonville, 
outside Nashville. The 

recordings were produced by 

Loretta's daughter Patsy 
Russell and John Carter Cash, 

son of Johnny Cash and June 

Carter. 
 

 

 

 

 

http://picasaweb.google.com/chapphotos

